

# Oxbow-Masardis Snowmobile Club Meeting

April 11, 2023 Members in Attendance: 14



Business Meeting

## President's Introduction (Paul Gray):

Call to order 6:13pm

## Vice President (Scott):

No comments.

## Secretary's Report (Sabrina):

Sabrina sent out the prior meeting minutes on Feb 24, 2023.

*[Audrey made a motion to approve, Paul seconded, unanimously approved by those in attendance.]*

## Treasurer's report (Audrey):

Report was given and approved.

Taxes were completed and being e-filed by the accountant.

*[Sabrina made a motion to approve, Leslie seconded, unanimously approved by those in attendance.]*

## Committee Reports:

### TrailMaster report:

Shut down 86 at the request of Irving contact. Signs were pulled that day, notification was sent on Facebook.

71A and 71D was shut down a while ago, signs were picked up.

85 south, 85 north and bypass trail along with the pasture signs need to be picked up.

100 3x2's were donated for signs.

½ " sheet of plywood, under consideration for donation to be used for sign backs.

Signs are in the clubhouse. Summer project will be to update the signage.

Tucker is in Vermont being fixed at the company's cost so long as the issue is not user caused.

Maintenance will be quoted for worn out parts and service.

## Project Director(Gary):

Submitted request for reimbursement

Total groomer hours 686.

Fuel gallons purchased 2,366

## Website & Facebook(Seth):

Facebook is up to date.

Website is up to date.

## Meetings, Events & Fundraising:

Give Butter: No Change.

Ashland Drags - Gary reached out and found out the meeting is in May to decide if grass drags were happening.

Tentative August 26th.

New Officers will decide on meeting cadence to be scheduled.

## Membership (Audrey):

Membership has increased to 80.

## Building Committee: George

Huber - will make a donation for the new building when we are ready. Need to provide lead time.

Maybe a good idea to talk to Daquam for a donation.

## Old Business:

- Equipment Funding grant - GPS map was needed for this grant. Submitted to the state.
  - Would like to send a Thank you to Jim for putting together this GPS map.
  - Motion to approve a \$50.00 gift card as a thank you gift by Audrey seconded by George.

**New Business:**

Bridge will need to be inspected and maintained. Looking to complete the sometime in June. Discussions to be had with Masardis ATV club for collaboration on this bridge maintenance.



maintenance

Groomer Operators - to set a date to watch the video together and all groomers take the certification test.

Current secretary casted an official vote, all nominated officers are inducted.

- President - Scott Soucy
- Vice President - Gary Currier
- Secretary - Leslie Currier
- Treasurer - Sabrina Soucy

*[Paul made a motion to adjourn, Seth seconded. Unanimously passed.] – Meeting Adjourned @7:06pm*

**Next meeting May 23rd at Homestead Lodge 6:15pm.**